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HOMECOMING '73'
A Smash Success!

Though the 27th of October was overcast, cold, and
rainy, the atmosphere inside the "Chop House" was friend
ly and warm during the 1973 edition of Homecoming. The
practice of welcoming the alumni back, though not em
phasized in the past few years, had been well organized by
High Alpha Dick Prebil and High Rho Doug Lauffenburger.
Their combined efforts helped make a day of good talk,
fine food and music, and some great football by the Fight-

Friends mingle before meeting.

Events began with a handshake to the brothers and
mums to their wives or girlfriends. A business meeting com
menced at 11:00 with alumni president Bill Stallman and
Marv Vawter, active chapter faculty advisor, as the main
speakers. A buffet lunch prepared the alums for a long
sitting at Memorial Stadium. Through the cold deluge and
muddy field, the Blackman-led lllini ran over a weak Iowa
team to a 50—0 whitewashing. Awaiting the chilled fans at
the house was a cocktail party and a delicious catered
smorgasbord supervised by Dwight Hendricks.

Hawkeye about to be BrILLIcreamed!

The tables were cleared and the party began with the
Ron Elston combo swaying the 120 plus around the first
floor of the chapter house. While the band entertained,
there were two other highlights going on. In front of the
house was a spectacular house decoration designed by John
Crook. Utilizing the Homecoming theme "Grease the
Hawkeyes," John built a completely mechanical tube of
"Br-ILLI-cream" gushing over the running Iowa mascot.
The deck, made through the combined efforts of the Alpha
Omicron Pi sorority and the Lambda Chi brothers stopped
cars for a block around to watch the Hawkeye get creamed
and to listen to the superb satiric narration written and
voiced by Matt Lundeen and Dan Drescher. The other high
light was a second floor John (as in washroom) party spear
headed by three happy alumni: Emil Klingenfus (X595),
Glenn Grosse (X577), and Bill Stallman (X579).

The day was an overall smashing success, with promises
of "See you next year!" ringing in the air. The brothers
hope that the alumni, who came from as far away as Vir
ginia and California, will return next year to celebrate our
59th year on campus.




